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Members of IEEE 802 are currently developing a wide range of wireless networking standards that are fit under the broadband wireless access umbrella. Therefore, the members of the RR-TAG that participate in the IEEE 802 standards process are interested parties in this proceeding. We appreciate the opportunity to provide these comments to Ministry of Economic Development.

IEEE 802.18 applauds the New Zealand approach of technology neutrality as proposed in the discussion paper.  It believes that this approach will best serve the interests of New Zealand’s consumers.  Competition and innovation are facilitated when the spectrum is not allocated to a single technology.  A technology neutral policy allows service providers to choose the best technology to suit their business model from various technologies.

IEEE 802.18 believes that the managed park model has merit. In order to enable the widest benefits and use we would encourage that as few restrictions as possible are placed on the users of the managed park. Along the same lines as the managed park concept, we note that the United States Federal Communications Commission has adopted a minimal regulatory approach to encourage multiple entrants in the 3650 – 3700 MHz frequency band.

Use of technologies that encourage or facilitate spectrum sharing should be promoted. For example IEEE 802.11 TGy and IEEE 802.16h are developing such technologies for use in the United States in the 3650 – 3700 MHz frequency band. 
IEEE 802.18 looks forward to working with the Ministry in the future.
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